MINUTES OF MEETING OF MANNERING PARK PRECINCT COMMITTEE

On 19th September 2011

At Mannering Park Community Hall

Opened:
7.04 pm

Attendance:
T Masters, A Whitbourne, J Whitbourne, L Gambrill, T Wrightson, J Sauerbier, 


R  Sauerbier, Neil Wynn, R Regnis, J Regnis, P Dean, R Williams, J Smart, C Burnham,             

M Ingram, B Vanderzee, P Ogden, S Todin, S Todin, B Symington, S Jaques, 
   

D Vincent, J Donegan, G Murray, S Wynn. (25)
Apologies:
B Edgell, J Petersen, M Mecklem, P Mecklem, B Wall, B Allen


Chairman welcomed everybody and introduced our guest speakers,  Steve Raymond and Shane Gerrin from the Rural Fire Service who would give us a presentation on their recent analysis of a new or refurbished Fire Station.

Main Points

1 Looked at 7 sites - Two recommendations - Existing site and Cnr. Vales & Rutleys Road.

2 Firm decision required prior to Oct 2011 in preparation for 2012 funding requirement.

3 No cost to local Community.

4 Main Priority was cost and time

5 Preferred Option:  Complete refurbishment of existing site and increase in height of roof to accommodate new fire engine.

Fire Services Committee to continue analysis and make representations for obtaining the grant.

Minutes of the Meeting held 18th July 2011

Minutes were accepted by the committee.
MOVED: 
Bart Vanderzee
SECONDED: 
Jan Regnis

MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES:

Item 2: 
Chain Valley Bay Colliery. Some submissions have been made on the CVB E.A. but it is not known how many and what they contain. Wyong Council also put in a submission.  

Councillor Wynn said there was a possible public meeting to be staged in October, regarding coal mining in the area and all interested parties will be advised. Item Ongoing
Item 3:

Wet Basin Catherine Street. Councillor Bill Symington informed the committee that the transformation will happen in this calendar year. Remedial cost will be approximately $30,000.  To be followed up. Item Ongoing
Item 6:

Amenities Block and Vales Point Reserve.  Problems have arisen with design and not enough detail has been shown in the drawings by the consultants handling the project. Needs rectification quickly for it is to go to tender in October. 

It was brought to the attention of the committee that of the $60,000 grant funds received only  $24,000 approximately has been spent. The Precinct Committees needs to find other projects associated with Vales Point Reserve to spend the balance of the grant otherwise we will lose the money. 

 Ideas: Tara Mills suggested money could be spent on new pool netting, Removal of stones from bottom of pool - This idea would require a Part 5 assessment and Bill Symington explained the huge degree of difficulty in being able to obtain this assessment. This information is required before 15th December when the use of the money from the grant to the Council will expire. The following motion was put forward by Trevor Wrightson in relation to this matter. 
MOTION: That Doug Vincent make a motion to council ( to be seconded by B Symington) 
requesting the General Manager appoint a Project Manager or the Senior manager to oversee the Works at Mannering Park with the Project Manager paying particular attention to the fact that the works are to be completed by the 20th November  2011. Important consideration must  be given to the $36,000 still
unspent from the overall grant and the finalisation of a Part 5 Assessment to remove stones from the pool and install groyens to stop further stone migration.

The motion, by the councillors, also provides for the General Manger to appoint a
council staff member to keep abreast of these projects and continue to keep the M P Precinct Committee informed of all developments at future meetings.


The Motion was Seconded by L. Gambrill and passed by all committee members.


It was suggested by D Vincent that a representative from the M P Committee be present  at the Council Meeting on 12th October, as a voice would be needed supporting the Motion. It was decided the Executive committee would select this person/s.

Action: AW to send email to Doug, Bill, and Sue requesting motion be put to council
Item 8:

Shared Pathway. Awaiting further news on submissions. Item Ongoing
Item 12:
Pioneer Steam Railway Site. The name has been changed. This project has been 



taken as far as is possible by the MP Precinct Committee and D. Vincent is now 




trying to find a location for the railway. Item closed.
Item13:
Vacant Shops. It was good news to hear that a new bakery has commenced in Mannering Park and was doing well. This Item is to be closed and reintroduced when further information come to hand. Item Closed
Item 15:
Swimming Pool Net. See Item 6 for outcome.

Item 17:
 Men’s Shed.  R Regnis will report later in the meeting. Money for the men’s shed 


may be able to be sourced from Gary Edwards the Local member. Sue Wynn said 


she will contact same. A Whitbourne proposed that a letter should be written to 



the council endorsing the Men’s Shed. Seconded by R Regnis. 



Action:  A Whitbourne to write a letter to Max Kenyon at the Council endorsing the 



Men’s Shed.
Item 18:
Clean Up of Intersection of Rutley’s Road and Pacific Highway. Andrew Pearce has to confirm with his legal people;  to start before the end of the year. See Item 12 for problem of who owns the land  Item Ongoing 

Item 19:
Boat Ramp Repairs.  Last year’s audit on Boat Ramps showed ours was one of the worst in the Shire. Chase up Council to apply for grants, and also ask if Gary Edwards MP if he can help.  It was reported that WSC and the State Government are each responsible for ½  the cost.  WSC now says that it will grant the money, and that we will know by Xmas when it will be forthcoming.   Gary Edwards MLA is on side with the project Item Ongoing
Item 20:
Rutley’s Road & Wyee Road Intersection Upgrade. A Whitbourne informed the 


Committee that Black spot funding occurs in August each year and we have missed 

out in 2011.  He was advised that this intersection will come under the council’s  


General Works Section if we are not allocated the money under black spot funding 

next year. Item Closed
Item 21
Eaton’s Hardware Intersection.  Despite protests about the dangerous state of the entrance to Eaton’s on the western side of Rutleys Rd., no action to improve this intersection has been taken by the owners.  Moved AW, seconded Coral Burnham that Precinct  C’tee approach WSC to require the firm to undertake work immediately.

 
Councillor Symington Wrote to the council with a large list of questions and after much agitation received a reply which was very unspecific. It is believed the whole issue has stagnated due to legal argument being carried out by the owner’s defence team. 


J Regnis Proposed:  Another letter is to be sent to the Council asking for their 



Conditions of Consent.   The letter is to contain a request that a NO Right Turn Sign 


be erected immediately. Neil W Seconded. The Letter is to be sent Direct to the 



Traffic Committee on the grounds of confidentiality.

Action: AW to email GM and Traffic Committee requesting no right turn sign
Item 22: 
Policy for Boats stored on the waterfront Reserve. Sue Wynn briefly explained why 


there was a need for a policy on boats stored on the water front.  Main basis for the 


policy was the removal of old derelict boats. There is no policy at present. B 



Symington concurred.
TIME 9-15 PM

Correspondence. 
All correspondence was accepted. 




Moved: Coral Burnham 




Seconded: J Regnis.


REPORTS


C Burnham Report on small earth tremor in Chain Valley Bay.  Investigation is required by the coal mining companies to verify if the tremor had anything to do with their mining operations. To be followed up.
Men’s Shed - Bruce Hall was very sick.  Rob Regnis reported Bruce Wall had been to see council and had a meeting with Maxine Cannon re the possible location. Council has possible funding methods where public raised $2 and the council will offer $1. Fund raising will begin.

Meetings are at the United Church on a Wednesday and were monthly. A company had 
been formed and all relevant documentation had been completed.
Councillors Report:

Bill Symington. – Bill reported on the issue of Graffiti and the great success of the free Bucket Kit available from Council to clean up Graffiti. There is a also a trailer available which can be used at all fetes or any public events for the prime reason of advising the public of this free give away and its uses.


Sue Wynn  Short brief on Coal Seam Gas.

Doug Vincent Nothing to Report.  Inquired were the committee happy with the analysis completed by the RFS Committee. All positive.

GENERAL BUSINESS

A Whitbourne Motion: To select a couple of people to represent the committee and meet with Andrew Davis. Suggestions were Julie. Mac. TW.  A Whitbourne 

Seconded J Whitbourne. 
Action: AW to contact Delta and arrange a meeting
Meeting Closed 9-40 P M 

Next Meeting 17th October 2011

2

